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Community Education 
1. Classes/Programs 

a. New Brochure next deadline, January 1st, next print February 1st 
b. Attached is the new proposed advertisement contract that will be voted on at the 

December 19th Advisory Council meeting. 
2. Grants/Donations/Finances  

a. Applied for CLEF grant for the Art Club and was granted $4,060. This will allow 
Mr. Otterstad to buy basic supplies and also some new equipment for the Art 
Club. 

 
3. Facility Use 

a. Open gym discussions are taking place about the level of supervision that is 
needed for high school students to utilize open gym- it comes down to a liability 
issue and there needs to be an adult present in the gym with the students 

b. A weekend building supervisor has been hired for events that do not require 
cleaning and just need someone to open, close and supervise while the event is 
taking place. An example would be: we do not need to pay a custodian OT for 
when Dave Galovich is bringing in his grades 1-4 basketball players on 
Saturdays from 9-11:30am. This is when the building supervisor will be working.  

c. Elementary/Community Education events need a supervisor for the ages of the 
children involved. High school activities just require the coach to be the 
supervisor.  

4. Online Registration 
a. We are still awaiting news from the district office if we will be purchasing the 

credit card processing software for Rschools online registration.  
5. Ranger Care 

a. We are working on re-structuring our Ranger Care program and offer a more 
structured setting with opportunities for more learning experiences. In order to do 
this  we will be closing Ranger Care effective Jan 1st, 2019 and will re-open in 
the Fall of 2019. This will affect 25 families. Not all of them utilize Ranger Care on 
a daily basis. Our average morning attendance is 2-3 families(3-4 kids) and our 
afternoon average is 10-12 kids. There are days we go over our 12:1 ration and 
we can’t find an employee to hire to fill that position. We have posted a few times 
since the beginning of the school year. So far we have been filling those days 
with a sub. We hope the new and improved Ranger Care this Fall will offer 
programs our students want to be a part of and families want to send their 
children to our Ranger Care program.  

 
6. Community Engagement 



a. Community Education is currently working on building a partnership with Uplifted 
Wellness and bringing a yoga wellness program to our elementary school. 
 
 
 
  
  
  
 


